May 27/28, 2017                                                                              Seventh Sunday of Easter
1 peter 5:7 “casting all your anxieties on him, because he cares for you.” we have a father in heaven – and he really cares for us and loves us. that is the basis of generosity, because such knowledge spells the end of anxiety and worry, which is where tight-fisted greed comes from.
A MEASURE OF OUR LOVE Attendance: Attendance: Saturday 6 p.m. = 60; Sunday 8 a.m. = 65; Sunday 10:30 a.m. = 92; Total for the weekend = 217; Sunday School (2’s) = 5; (3 yrs to 5th grade) = 21; Jr. High Bible Class = 2; High School = 4; Adult Bible Class =26; Moms Morning Mingle = no class; Thursday Bible Class = no class. 

Contributions: Envelopes $6,938; Plate $322; Budget Booster $20; Connect $695; ECC Tuition $6,636.60; VBS T-shirts $50; VBS Craft Supplies $30; Bulletin Sponsor $15; ACH General Fund Deposit $2,358; ACH Connect Deposit $785; Total General Fund Deposit = $17,849.60. Other Designated Giving: Missions $20; Chapel $41.81; Total Designated Fund Deposit $61.81.
GF/Connect Financial Update AS OF May 28, 2017
	Income Update
	15/16 YTD Actuals
	16/17 YTD Actuals
	% Change
	16/17 YTD Budget 
	Projected Difference

	Envelope and Plate Offerings
	$357,004 
	$ 367,059 
	2.8%
	$392,704 
	$(30,267)

	Connect Envelopes
	$56,702 
	$49,932 
	-11.9%
	$59,537 
	$(11,493)


*FY 16/17 Increase of 10% on Envelopes/Plate and 5% Increase on Connect.

MELHS says THANK YOU to Mr. Ron Henschen for his 37 years of dedicated ministry to MELHS. There will be an OPEN HOUSE at Lutheran High on Sunday, June 4th from 1:00-3:00 in the afternoon where you can stop by anytime and share your congratulations and blessings with Mr. Henschen as he retires from full-time ministry.
150th ANNIVERSARY COMMITTEE is composing a Booklet commemorating St. Paul’s 150 years.  We need your help in gathering information!  If you have any photos or documents from the last 50 years that we can use; please bring them to the church office.  We are in need of photos of the construction of the Ministry Center. Make sure they are labeled, so we can return them to you.  Thanks for all your help!

ONLINE BIBLE STUDY: The next posting of the Online Bible Study will be Monday, May 29th. We will continue our “Lessons for Life” from James. 

BUDGET-GIVING SURVEYS are due in by noon this Sunday, May 28th. You may fill out the paper copy and put it in the offering plate or do the survey on-line at http://bit.ly/2qCszbQ. This survey is for all giving members of the congregation. It is very important that you fill out a survey. Thank you. 
	Those involved in the Ministry of St. Paul’s Lutheran Church.
New, interested in a particular function or getting involved?

Have a question?  Here’s who to talk to at St. Paul’s:


Pastor: Rev. Mitchel Schuessler, 553-3133






 pastorschuessler@saintpaulstroy.org
Church Secretary: Kathy Brumm, 667-6681 kbrumm@saintpaulstroy.org
School: K-8 – Dr. Bruce McLaughlin, Principal, 667-6314; 







bmclaughlin@saintpaulstroy.org
School Secretary:  Linda Craig, 667-6314 lcraig@saintpaulstroy.org
Early Childhood Center (Day Care): Michelle Warner, 667-2173 







mwarner@saintpaulstroy.org 
Church Council Chairman: – Rod Repp, 618-505-0718

Board of Elders: Matt Tschudy, Head Elder, 420-2537  
Board of Stewardship & Finance: Jason Kesterson, 407-0304


Financial Secretary: Karen Missey, 830-7535


Bookkeeper: Cheryl Chrusciel, ccoolaunt@sbcglobal.net 

Board of Evangelism:  Penny Schuessler, 322-9824 








pschuessler@saintpaulstroy.org 

Board of Christian Education:  Laurel West, 667-3859
Board of Christian Day School:  Adam Lilienkamp, 334-4065 






schoolboard@saintpaulstroy.org 

Board of Trustees:  Todd Moore, 779-3444
Lutheran Women’s Missionary League (LWML): Kathy Nehrt







 
kathy.nehrt@gmail.com
Youth Group: [7th-12th grade] Rachael Beckemeyer, 367-2463







saintpaulstroy.youth@gmail.com 

Head Usher:  Seth Schaefer, 345-6487 seschae@att.net
Altar Guild:  Jeanette Gindler, 667-6852 and Debbie Wittenberg, 667-7357
Choirs:
Family Choir – Ted Fedder, 667-6250



Glorious Day/Praise Team – Tom Rampold 667-8771
Men’s Ministry: Pastor Schuessler, pastorschuessler@saintpaulstroy.org 

Holy Smokers:  Dave Meyer, 667-1347

Confirmation Class:  Pastor Schuessler, 553-3133
Helping Hands [funeral dinners, social ministry needs]: Grace Cottingham 667-6552, Shirley Schnoeker, 667-6368. 
St. Paul’s PTL:  Karen Kilzer, 667-8263 
Prayer Chain:  Adeline Amen, 667-2549 and Debbie Wittenberg, 667-7357
Alex Engelbrecht might need a place to stay from approximately June 26 to August 15. He has an internship in Highland and his family is moving to Ohio. He is willing to compensate for his stay and has experience house/pet-sitting and landscaping if help is needed. A couch or space for a sleeping bag is all that is necessary. If you have any questions please call his cell number at 618 406 2937 or email at alex.engelbrecht1@gmail.com
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	6:00 p.m. Worship with Holy Communion
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	8:00 a.m. Worship with Holy Communion
9:15 a.m. Sunday School 
10:30 a.m. Worship

1:30 p.m. Morningside Worship

4:30 p.m. New Member Dinner
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	Saturday, May 27 – 6:00 p.m.: Acolyte: Cayla Wilderman; Elder: ; Ushers: Brion Boeshans, Sam Italiano,  Seth Schaefer and Kyle Sipes; Greeters; Len & Judy Suess; Pianist: Jen Wittenberg; Altar Guild: Ted Fedder.

Sunday,  May 28  – 8:00 a.m.: Acolyte: Hannah Norris; Ushers: Mike Hampton, Jim Kesterson, Mark Leitschuh and Jason Powell; Greeters: Brock & Julie Nosbisch; Pianist: Jen Wittenberg.

Sunday, May 28 – 10:30 a.m.: Acolyte:; Elder:; Ushers: Keith Jackson, Jason Kesterson, Tony Sipes & Tim Wittenberg; Greeters: Fran Busekrus & Jackie Jackson;  Pianist: Jen Wittenberg; Bulletin Collator: Sheryl Moore; Altar Guild: Ted Fedder; Bulletin Sponsor: Howard & Carolyn Oakley’s 66 years of marriage.
Saturday, June 3 – 6:00 p.m.: Acolyte: Owen Corder; Elders: ; Ushers: Brion Boeshans, Kevin Campe, Jesse James & Kyle Sipes; Greeters: Jim & Shirley Rood; Organist: Jo White; Altar Guild: Fran Kohl and Pat Moore.

Sunday,  June 4  – 8:00 a.m.: Acolyte: Hannah Norris; Elder:; Ushers: Ted Flath, Jim Kesterson, Mark Leitschuh and Joe Walls; Greeter: Sheryl Moore; Organist: Claudia Loehen; Altar Guild: Fran Kohl and Pat Moore. 

Sunday,  June 4 -  10:30 a.m. Acolyte: Jack Kenison; Ushers: Ted Fedder, Tony Sipes, Dave Thomas and Tim Wittenberg; Greeters: Glenn & Jeanette Gindler;  Organist: Claudia Loethen;  Bulletin Collator: Larry & Donna Ponce; Flowers: In Honor of Brandon & Rachael Beckemeyer 6th Wedding Anniversary.  



	  

	

	

	


BIRTHDAYS & ANNIVERSARIES
May
    27:
Tiffany Pedigo, Richard & Kathy Sury, 

Tom & Alice Unger
28:
Dwain Eggemeyer, Paul Lawrenz, Kirk & Rachael Levo, Harold & Lisa Niebruegge
 29:
Scott Taylor, Maleah Thomas
 30:
Nathan & Krissy Reese, Rose Vieth
 31:
Kevin & Kim Campe, Heather Di Rosa
June
      1:
Rob Bindrim, Alex Harlow, Hannah Meyer, 

Ben & Keri Moore

      2:
Maccenna Fischer, Elena Lyle, Tracy & Linda Taake, 

Erin Taylor 
PRAYERS FOR: Carl Benning, Gerard Bierman, LaVerne Boeshans, Aaron Bohnenstiehl, Clark Bowen, Brea Brunk, Theresa Campe, Larry Carthy, Bill Clark, Patrick Davidson, Jim Diemer, Jen Doyle, Michael Ebl, Dawn Ezell, Vicky Fischer, Ashley Fitzler, Sarah Frey, Dennis Garcia, Bill Hamilton, Ed Johnson, Patricia Jones, Mary Ann Klemmer, Bill Kohl, Wilma Krueger, Judy Morgan, Roger Pense, Barb Powell, Wanda Rawlings, Alicia Raynor, Alane Renner, Linda Roschnafsky, John Salanitro, Carla Samson, Shirley Seib (hospice), Neal Schmitz, Kim Shores, Jean Sims, Ken Sipes, Lyle Suedmeyer, Darrell Titus, Stella Vivod, Bud Workman, Bill Wurtz, and Christy Youngblood.  

PRAYER of Thanksgiving for Howard & Carolyn Oakley’s safe return to IL.

The family & friends of Florence Richards, grandmother of Laura Thomas, passed away Tuesday, also family and friends of Rev. Martin Schultz who passed away on Wednesday.
PRAY FOR ALL those that are serving in the military:  Nate Alvis, Aimee Alvstad, Carolyn Brynildsen, Jared Brynildsen, Austin Counts (Bahrain), Natalie Emmons, Jacob Kohl, Nathan Kohl, Cole Long, Chris Payne, Kelly Sawielski, Jason Schlechte, Daniel Schorfheide  and Ian Sikes. 
We are always glad to pray for the needs of your family, friends, co-workers and others in our worship services.  Normally, we will include a request for four weeks.  If you would like prayers to continue beyond four weeks, please renew your request. You may call or email the church office.
PEANUT BUTTER AND JELLY! June Congregation In-gathering. School’s out and children in our community will be home for lunch.  Please donate peanut butter and jelly so that all children will have access to a nutritious lunch.  Baskets are available in the narthex for your donations.  Thank you!!
THANK YOU: We thank Rev. Jim Ritter for leading worship this Saturday. Pastor & Penny Schuessler are on a vacation May 23 – 27.
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WE WELCOME ALL WHO WORSHIP AT ST. PAUL’S. We pray that God will bless your worship with us.  Please register your attendance on the pad at the end of the pew after the offering.  As a member of the Lutheran Church-Missouri Synod (LC-MS), St. Paul’s practices close communion. We believe that receiving the Lord’s Supper together shows a common confession of faith in all areas of doctrine (not just in Communion). 

If you are a member of a LC-MS congregation in good standing, you are invited to receive communion.  If you are not a member of a LC-MS congregation, please talk with the pastor or an elder prior to the service. The elders are the gentlemen that are wearing the “ELDER” badges.  

We offer both the common cup and individual up to those who commune. The center individual cups are white grape juice for those who are not able to have wine. Children are welcome to come forward with their family to receive a blessing. We celebrate the Lord’s Supper in every Saturday service, in the Sunday 8:00 a.m. on the 1st, 3rd, and 5th Sunday, and in the Sunday 10:30 a.m. on the 2nd and 4th Sunday.  
New or visiting today?  Please be sure to sign our Guest Register in the narthex. You’ll find plenty of useful information in this OnDeck (published weekly). You may also go to www.saintpaulstroy.org and find the monthly newsletter and other information about the church, school and daycare.   
VOTERS MEETING - 2017/2018 BUDGET MEETING: Based on the current schedule and plan of the Church Council, the Voters Assembly Budget meeting is tentatively set for June 11. According to this plan, the budget will be disbursed on the weekend of June 3/4. It will also be emailed out to those who receive the Troy Lutheran via email. 
NEW MEMBER DINNER – St. Paul’s New Member Welcome Dinner is next Sunday, June 4, 2017 at 4:30 p.m.  All members of the congregation are encouraged come to the dinner to welcome those who have joined our fellowship since June 2016.  This will be a potluck meal with fried chicken provided. The various Board and committees will be providing dishes. We ask that members of the congregation also bring a dish to share. Contact Kathy at the church office (667-6681) or email Kbrumm@saintpaulstroy.org if you and your family plan to attend.
YOU CAN REGISTER for Vacation Bible School! Our theme this year will be A Mighty Fortress. Please use the link below to register your child/children!  www.vbsmate.com/stpaultroy This is the last weekend to register on line or you can come on the first day.

